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  TAA / Australian Airlines 25 Year Club 

  Newsletter No. 74         December 2012 

Editor: John Wren  

 Itôs hard to believe our history started 66 years ago on 9
th
 

September 1946 with an ex USAF military DC3 (VH-AES 

óHawdonô ï which is still going strong thanks to a dedicated team) 

on the first flight commencing at Laverton at 0630 destined for 

Sydney. 

So we thought we would have a small party at the Museum (small 

because of the space available) with some very special guests to 

help us celebrate this amazing birthday.  

There were TAA Foundation Members (ex RAAFôies who joined 

TAA after being discharged) at the very start of the airline 

attending (Lance Irwin, Len Edgar, Ray óBlueyô Kennedy, John 

Grant, Col OôBrien and George Wren); and even a passenger from 

the first flight ï none other than Nancy Duncan (daughter of Sir 

Arthur Coles ï who was Chairman of the Australian National 

Airlines Commission). Nancy told us ñour family and I feel very 

privileged to be invited to your 66th Birthday celebration. As our 

troops were coming home after the War it was a unique time in our 

history for the Federal Government to start a national airline. The 

talented group of men who were able to make this happen would be 

very proud of your achievement in making this Museum a reality. 

It is only because of the TAA 25 Year Club sticking together and 

collecting all the memorabilia that keeps TAA alive in the 

Australian History of aviation.ò Thanks Nancy. 

 

Happy 66
th
 Birthday TAA 
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Below are some of TAAôs 66
th
 Birthday pictures taken at the Museum. 

 

  
 

Just about everyone attending, sitting around the Museum              Don Withers and wife Ann-Maree with Jim Collins (right) 

visitors area, just before the food came out for all the enjoy. 

 

  
 

Lance Irwin (Foundation Member) talking with Judy and Bert         Nancy Duncan (passenger on our first ever flight) talking  

Lawes, whilst enjoying some of the great nibbles and a cuppa.        with George Wren (Foundation Member; and present at the  

                                                                                                            despatch of the first flight from Laverton) 

 

  
   

Nancy Duncan holding a Museum photo of the TAA first flight     A few weeks after the Birthday celebrations, Jim Collins   

arriving at Mascot (Sydney). Thank you Nancy for helping us       presented Nancy Duncan with a framed picture of the picture   

celebrate our 66
th
 Birthday with your shared memories.                 at left.  
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25 Year Club AGM (Annual General Meeting) 

The Annual General Meeting will be held on (Wed) 20th March 2012. All members are cordially invited:  

Place: 11:00 am at the Skyways Hotel Matthews Av. Airport West. [ The Airport West tram stops 

diagonally opposite the Skyways Hotel, with Westfield Shopping Centre behind ] 

Cost: a two course meal will be served at a cost of $5.00 (payable on the day) This meal is 

subsidized by the 25 Year Club. Drinks at your own cost from the bar. 

Bookings:    Please advise the Club of your attendance for catering purposes - Tel. 9280 8113  

We look forward to seeing your there, and yes, we will keep the formal side of things as short as possible; 

and no ï you wonôt be ódobbedô for a job, unless you want to help out now and then.  

A new Committee is to be elected by financial members at the AGM; and official notice of the AGM and the 

various forms will be mailed separately to you next year.  

 

STAARS (Simply TAA Retired Staff) Lunch ï 20 November 
 

Well, another great day was had by all ï and the weather didnôt keep anyone away ï it was 28C. It was great 

to catch up with old workmates and enjoy óthe good old daysô at a fantastic (TAA / Australian) airline. Even 

the food was good. Just over 200 attended. If you havenôt been to a STAARS lunch at Moonee Valley Race 

Course before, give Kevin Anderson a call on 0419511179 for details.   

The dates for the 2013 STAARS functions are 19 February, 21 May, 20 August and 19 November. The 

last STAARS meeting was on 20 November 2012. Below is a pic of just some of those who attended:  

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Dinner on 12 September 

The TAA / Australian Airlines 25 Year Club Annual Dinner held at the William Angliss facility in the 

city was a great success 
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Annual Dinner  On the 12 September the Annual Dinner of the TAA / Australian Airlines 25 Year 

Club was held at the William Angliss facility in the city. As always, a good time was had by all celebrating 

the 66
th
 Birthday of TAA. Below are a few picôs   

     

Vice President Ron Adams and wife Anne                      Life Member John Beaton and wife Pat 

    

Norm Dixon, Kevin Anderson and wife Chris               Dorothy Duan (right) with daughter Robyn 

           

Tim Acton (left) 

Jim Collins with Gary James (below) 
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Newsletter Printing 

Our Newsletter is being printed with assistance from the Office of Bill Shorten MP. Many thanks. 

Pre-Christmas Get Together 

The TAA/Australian Airlines 25 Year Club pre -Christmas daytime Luncheon was at the William 

Angliss facility on 21 November 2012. As you can see from the picôs below, everyone had an enjoyable 

time catching up whilst enjoying a meal and a drink. In the pic at bottom right is Shirley Baker who came 

down from Brisbane to join us. Shirley was secretary to all the TAA GMôs 1952 ï 1986. 

    

 

    

As this is the last Newsletter for the year, the President, 

Committee and Museum staff of the TAA / Australian 

Airlines 25 Year Club wish you and yours a very 

MERRY CHRISTMAS  and a healthy, 

prosperous HAPPY NEW YEAR  for 2013.   


